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· Statement by the incoming Chair of the Permanent Council

At the first regular meeting of the Permanent Council under his chairmanship, Ambassador Denis G. Antoine, Permanent Representative of Grenada, delivered an address in which he underscored the need for the Council to continue to promote the economic, social and cultural development of member states through cooperative action.  He stressed the need to examine the links between the OAS Partnership for Development agenda and the Monterrey Consensus, and mentioned the fight against terrorism and a dialogue between our hemisphere and the African continent as areas of cooperation. 

· Schedule of Permanent Council meetings from October to December 2002 and General Assembly mandates with completion deadlines during that period
The Chair presented the document "Schedule of Permanent Council Meetings, October to December 2002, and General Assembly Mandates with Completion Deadlines in that Period" (CP/doc.3651/02 rev. 1).  The Council took note of the document and the observations presented by delegations.

· Third Meeting of Ministers of Education

Ambassador Miguel Ruiz Cabañas, Permanent Representative of Mexico, announced the offer of his government to host the Third Meeting of Ministers of Education and informed the Council of the proposal to create the Inter-American Committee on Education.

The Council expressed its gratitude to the Government of Mexico for hosting the above-mentioned meeting, and welcomed Ambassador Antonio Mercader, Uruguay’s Minister of Education and Culture.

· Follow-up to and Development of the Inter-American Democratic Charter

Ambassador Juan Manuel Castulovich, Permanent Representative of Panama, suggested the creation of an annual Inter-American Democracy Award in recognition of persons or institutions that have contributed to the consolidation of democracy in the Americas and presented a draft resolution (CP/doc.3652/02) on the topic for consideration at the next Council meeting.

The Permanent Council decided to:

1. Take note of the presentation made by the Permanent Representative of Panama; 

2. Take into consideration the observations made by several delegations;

3. Continue consideration of this issue, as well as of the draft resolution, at subsequent Council meetings; and 

4. Ask the General Secretariat to publish a list of the activities conducted to publicize the Inter-American Democratic Charter.

· The Americas Conference on Corporate Social Responsibility
Mr. Jaime Aparicio, Executive Secretary of the Secretariat for the Summit Process, made a presentation on the Americas Conference on Corporate Social Responsibility, held in Miami on September 22-24, 2002.  The Conference was organized by the Inter-American Development Bank with assistance from the Organization of American States and the World Bank, in accordance with resolution AG/RES. 1871 (XXXII-O/02).

The Permanent Council took note of the presentation made by the General Secretariat, as well as the observation presented by several delegations, and decided to transmit this issue to the General Committee for its consideration.

· Joint meetings of the Permanent Council and the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI)
At the suggestion of the regional coordinators, the Permanent Representative of Canada, the Alternative Representative of the United States, and the Vice Chair of the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI), the Permanent Council agreed to discuss at joint meetings of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI the mandates contained in the following resolutions:

1. AG/RES. 1854 (XXXII-O/02), “Poverty, Equity, and Social Inclusion”;

2. AG/RES. 1861 (XXXII-O/02), “Trade and Integration in the Americas”;

3. AG/RES. 1865 (XXXII-O/02), “Follow-up on the International Conference on Financing for Development”; and

4. AG/RES. 1898 (XXXII-O/02), “The Human Rights of all Migrant Workers and Their Families.”

· Upcoming special meeting of the Permanent Council on the topic "Women's Participation in Political Processes"

The Permanent Council took note of the presentation made by Dr. Elizabeth Spehar, Executive Coordinator of the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy, on the upcoming special meeting of the Council on the topic "Women's Participation in Political Processes," as well as the comments made by several delegations.  The Council established November 25, 2002, as the date of the special meeting.

· Information on the 15th Annual W. Averell Harriman Democracy Award 

The Permanent Council took note that the National Democratic Institute had awarded the OAS this year for its growing role in protecting and promoting democratic values and institutions throughout the Hemisphere.  The Council recognized the role of the Secretary General, who accepted the award on behalf of the Organization, and also took note of the information presented by the Assistant Secretary General and several delegations.

· Signing of agreement by Costa Rica and Nicaragua on strengthening bilateral relations

The Permanent Council heard presentations by Ambassador Walter Niehaus, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, and Ambassador Leandro Marin Abaunza, Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, on the agreement signed by their governments on September 26, 2002, to strengthen their bilateral relations.  The Council congratulated them on having reached this agreement.

· Approval of minutes

The Permanent Council approved the minutes of the meetings held on October 31 and November 7, 2001, and February 13, 2002 (CP/ACTA 1298/01, CP/ACTA 1299/01, and CP/ACTA 1306/02).

· Condolences

The Permanent Council expressed its condolences to the people and Government of the Kingdom of the Netherlands, a Permanent Observer state to the OAS, on the death of Prince Claus, husband of Queen Beatrix.

· Presentation of the gavel to the outgoing Chair of the Permanent Council 

The Permanent Council presented the commemorative gavel to Ambassador Roger Noriega, Permanent Representative of the United States, in recognition of his excellent leadership of the Council from July to September 2002.

· Elections in Trinidad and Tobago and Brazil

The Council commended the Government and people of Trinidad and Tobago on the general election held in that member state on October 7 and congratulated the Government and people of Brazil on the peaceful manner in which the first round of elections was conducted on October 6.

· Farewell

The Council bade farewell to Ambassador Marcelo Ostria Trigo, Permanent Representative of Bolivia.
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�.	The statements and remarks made by the delegations are recorded in the minutes of the meeting CP/ACTA 1339/02.
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